OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE-  12 August 2010
PROJECT-  The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem-  TDA maintenance needed to install orifice blockers in order to dewater MU10.  That means they will need to impact the ITS for an hour or two.

Type of outage required- To place the orifice blocker, sluice gates 1-1, 1-2, 1-3, 5-3, and 18-2, 18-3 must be closed so the water level drops in the sluiceway.   

This action is covered in the 2010 FPP under section TDA 2.4.1.2.f. however, the FPP specifies closing the endgate, which would raise the ITS water level to forebay.  Maintenance needs the water level dropped below the orifices, so the sluice gates needed to be closed instead.  

TDA Fisheries recognizes the need to update the 2011 FPP with the proper procedure.
Impact on facility operation- The unit would not be dewatered if the orifice blocker was not installed.
Length of time for repairs- ITS were closed from 1635 until 1758 on 11 August.
Expected impacts on fish passage- any fish attempting to pass the ITS during that time were unable.  Any fish in the ITS were moved out or potentially dewatered.
Comments from agencies-
TDA Fisheries (Cordie)- You can probably omit this one. We haven't used a coordination form on this one in the past. It's stated in FPP, page TDA-9. The orifice blocker is needed every time we dewater a turbine unit (which has been more than normal this year due to the bad turbine blade seals). The blocker keeps backflow from the sluiceway entering into the scroll case. Orifice blocker and jill post are the same thing. Once we get the gatewell orifices permanently sealed, it won't be an issue. Project plans to get a bunch done this winter.  BC

Final results- The Project conducted the activity as described above.
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